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Dear Mr., Mehan: s

I am responding to your letter of October 17, 1989, concerning the
West Lake Landfill in Bridgeton, St. Louis County, Misscuri.
Following the briefing I received during my visit to Missouri in
January 1988, several steps have been taken which may lead to
remediation of the radiocactive material at the West Lake site.

In June 1988, the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) staff
published its evaluation of the situation at the site in a report
entitled "Radioactive Material in the Vest Lake Landfill, Summary
Report," NUREG-1308, Rev., 1., This "Summary Report" concluded, in
brief, that although it is unlikely that anyone has received
significant radiation exposure from the existing situaticn,
remediation is necessary to establish adequate permanent control
of the radioactive material and to avoid potentia) future impacts.
In July 1989, the NRC staff published a report entitled "Site
Characterization and Remedial Action Concepts for the West Lake
Landfi11." This document supports the "Summary Report" and
provides an environmental characterization of the site. (Copies
of the above reports are enclosed.)

On September 13, 1989, Mr. Robert M, Bernero, Director of our
Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safequards, met with

Mr. George Rifakes, President of Cotter Corporation. Mr, Bernero
informed him of the circumstances of the radioactive material in
the West .ake Landfil]l and that the NRC staff considers Cotter
Corporation responsible for takino whatever remedial measures are
necessary for protection of the public health and safety from
hazards posed by the radioactive material. A followeup meeting
was held on October 16, 1989, between members of the NRC and Mr,
Rifakes. Subsequently, Mr, Bernero expressed the NRC position in
an October 25, 1989 letter to Cotter Corporation. In this letter,
a copy of which is enclosed, Mr., Bernero requested the Ccrporation's
plans for characterizing the location and concentration of the
radionuclides contaminatinag the site and for evaluating the site
for remediation,
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G. Tracy Mehan, 111! 2

The NRC staff is seeking & plan for remediation that is consistent
with Federal, State, and local requirements and will coordinate
with your Department, the EPA, and other authorities toward this
end.

If 1 can be of any further assistance to you in this matter,

please contact me,

Sincerely,

\(L*h*hiliflu-czz-_.

Kenneth M, Carr

Enclosures:

1.

2.
3.

cc:

"Summary Report" dated
June 1988
Report dated July 1989
Letter to Cotter Corporation
dated October 25, 1988

Jonathan Z. Cannon

Acting Assistant Administrator for
Solid Waste and Emergency Response

U. S. Environmental Protection Agency

Morris Kay, Regional Administrator
Region VII
U. S. Environmental Protection Agency
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Mr. G. Tracy Mehan, !!I, Director
Missouri Department of Natural Resources
P. 0. Box 176

Jefferson City, Missouri 65102

Dear Mr, Mehan:

I am respondiny to your letter of October 17, 1989, concerning the
West Lake Landfill in Bridgeton, St. Louis County, Missouri.
Following the briefing | received during mv visit to Missour: in
January 1988, severa! steps have been taken which may lead to
remediation of the radioactive material at the West Lake site.

In June 1988, the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) staff
published its evaluation of the situation at the site in » report
entitled "Radioactive Material in the West Lake Landfill, Summary
Report," NUREG-1308, Rev. 1. This "Summary Report" concluded, 1in
brief, that although it is unlikely that anyone has received
significant radiation exposure from the existing situation,
remediation is necessary to establish adequate permanent control
of the radioactive material and to avoid potential future impacts.
In July 1989, the NRC staff published a report entitled "Site
Characterization and Remedial Action Concepts for the West Lake
Landfil1." This document supports the "Summary Report" and
provides an environmental characterization of the site. (Copies
of the above reports are enclosed.)

On September 13, 1989, Mr. Robert M, Bernero, Director of our
Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards, met with

Mr. George Rifakes, “resident of Cotter Corporation. Mr. Bernero
informed him of the circumstances of the radioactive material in
the West Lake Landfill and that the NRC staff considers Cotter
Corporation responsible for takina whatever remedial measures are
necessary for protection of the public health and safety from
hazards posed by the radioactive material. A follow-up meeting
was held on October 16, 1989, between members of the NRC and Mr,
Rifakes. Subsequently, Mr, Bernero expressed the NRC position in
an October 25, 1989 letter to Cotter Corporation. In this letter,
a copy of which is enclosed, Mr, Bernero requested the Corporation's
plans for characterizing the location and concentration of the
radionuclides contaminating the site and for evaluating the site
for remediation.
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The NRC staff is seeking & plan for remediation that is consistent
with Federal, State, and local requirements and will coordinate
with your Department, the EPA, and other authorities toward this
end.

If I can be of any further assistance to you in this matter,
please contact me.

Sincerely,

B i Ghan

Kenneth M, Carr

Enclosures:
l. "Summary Report" dated
June 1988

2. Report dated July 1989
3. Letter to Cotter Corporation
dated October 25, 1989

cc: Jonathan Z. Cannon
Acting Assistant Administrator for
Solid Waste and Emergency Response
U. S. Environmental Protecticn Agency

Morris Kay, Regional Administrator
Region VII
U, S. Environmental Protection Agency



